OHA Board Meeting Minutes

January 11, 2010

Important Dates:

Dues are overdue – Include a late fee of $10 if you haven’t paid yet

January 23 – “Skinny” horses move to Lower Pasture; fat horses need handlers too.

May 15 – Spring Cleaning Work Party

1) Agenda approved 
2) Consent agenda approved 

a) December Board meeting minutes approved with the following correction about Riding Partner memberships.  The item should have read:  “The Board decided to allow four visits for temporary riding partners for anyone under the age of 18 so as to encourage young people to learn about horses.”
b) $100 for Bay Area Barns and Trails Trust membership. BABTT is a non-profit that has supported many Bay Area equestrian projects, including the East Bay Hills Ride and the Bay Area Ridge Trail. They paid for the water tank and trough at Es Anderson Equestrian Camp in Tilden Park.
3) President’s & Membership Report:  Alison Bock is Renee’s new Riding Partner, the Code of Conduct report is coming;  Dog Survey results are available (email Eddie) and will be considered by the Dog subcommittee.

4) Two standing groups have been formed with email aliases. For OHA PLUMBING issues send email to plumbing@orindahorsemen.org and Morris, Kandy, James, and Richard will be notified. For FENCE issues contact fences@orindahorsemen.org and Doug, Morris, Richard and Harvey  will be notified.  More volunteers with skills in these areas or a desire to learn are encouraged to join these groups.

5) Pavilion electrical system

a) PG&E inspected the electrical system today. They stated that the pipe from the breaker box into the ground should be replaced.  We will need to hire an electrician to do this repair.   There are probably other problems causing breakers to open.

6) Herd moves and feeding

a) We may just squeak by with the hay supply in the upper pasture until Jan. 23rd if we can move up about 8-10 more bales.

b) A number of members have requested that the herd be split into a fed and non-fed group.  The Board developed the following plan for splitting the herd:

i) Put up a cross fence separating the forest meadow from the Plateau pasture.  Put the “fat” group in the Plateau pasture.  Move the “skinny” group to the Lower Pasture.  The fat group will not be fed after January 23rd.

ii) Move skinny group to Lower Pasture on Saturday, January 23rd at 10 am. The skinny group will continue to be fed daily.

c) Let Kirsten know which group your horse will be in.

d) Erica and Wakean will flag the proposed fence line on Wednesday. We will ask EBMUD for approval of the cross-fence location.

e) Since the meeting, EBMUD has approved the fence line and a work party has been organized to install the fence.

f) A suggestion was made by a member to end the feeding season with feeding grass hay.  This is a worthwhile suggestion, but unfortunately we do not have grass hay available in the hay enclosures.  We will consider this next year.

7) Treasurer’s Report

a) Directors’ & Officers’ insurance policy: We are waiting to hear back from the insurance agent with clarification of certain exceptions to the D&O policy.  

b) Goats R Us: Morris has asked them to reduce the bill since they have reduced the time it takes to graze in the pear orchard.   We did not receive a bill from them for 2008, but they have billed for, and we have paid for 2009. They will be sending a bill for 2008.

8) Facilities

a) Tuff shed:  Morris proposed adding hooks on one wall for tools, which would hang behind members’ cans.  Kirsten will investigate shelving materials, then the Board will look at the options after the herd move on 1/23.

9) Spring Clean-up  

a) We are planning to have a Spring clean-up work party – put the date of May 15th on your calendar now!  We will bring in a dumpster.

10) Annual Grazing Plan

a) EBMUD sent the AGP for OHA review.  There are a few errors in the capital improvement calculations (length of cross-fence, amount of Tuff-shed reimbursement) that we are asking EBMUD to fix before we sign the document.

11) Old hay disposal

a) EBMUD has requested that we not create piles of waste hay on the property.  Wakean did some research on composting which showed that if managed properly, the hay will compost in the manure bin.  He proposed that 1 bin be used for manure; 1 bin for waste hay; and 1 bin for a mixture of manure & hay.  If we pile it higher and add “hot” material (alfalfa, coffee grounds) and wet & rotate it, it will compost thoroughly. We also could add worms. Signs will be put up indicating which bin is which, and the new plan will start then.

b) Morris suggested we add higher walls to the compost bin so that the manure can be piled higher.

c) Wakean volunteered to be the manure bin manager.  He will coordinate the composting – let him know if you want to help.

12) Water source for the forest meadow

a) EBMUD is very pleased with status of the forest meadow.  Much of the mustard has been trampled down and there is increased growth of native grasses.

b) Board members Eddie, Heather, Morris and Sara walked with Joe from EBMUD last weekend to look at the forest pond and the spring in the forest meadow.  We discussed the options for ensuring a safe and adequate water supply.  There is ample evidence of the horses already drinking from the spring.  A steady stream of water is flowing from the spring.

c) EBMUD will build a rock wall to create a pool of water for the horses to drink from.  Next summer when the ground is hard, they will drive a truck in and put a gravel verge on the edge of the spring to help prevent it from getting muddy in the winter.  EBMUD would like us to test having the horses drink from the spring with minimal development of the area. If the horses cannot get adequate water from the spring for some reason, they will install a trough.

d) It was decided not to clear the coyote brush around the oak tree near the spring. The brush protects the source of the spring.

e) We removed the rusty pipes that we could see.  The area needs to be inspected thoroughly to ensure that all dangerous debris is removed.

f) EBMUD also suggested adding rock to edge of the forest pond to decrease the muddiness.  They would like to keep the edge of pond open to provide a water source to the horses (the horses are clearly drinking from the pond now).  We will put a fence around the side of the pond to prevent horses from going around the back of the pond to the boggy area.  In the future, EBMUD may restore the pond by digging out the boggy area.

13) Next meeting

a) February 24, 2010, 7 pm, Heather Pineda’s house

Our collective eternal gratitude to:

· Morris for fixing the shelves in the white shed

· Doug and Jim for looking at the electrical system at the pavilion

· Sara for applying Roundup to stumps in the ring pasture

· Alice for her long tenure as compost bin and arena manager

· Wakean for taking up the compost bin management

· Everyone who attended the meeting on pasture management in December, and Cheryl for hosting it

· EBMUD for providing t-posts for the new cross-fence

Minutes respectfully submitted by Heather Pineda

